
Name City State Please comment on the 2014 Amendment to Brucellosis Work Plan in Paradise Valley as proposed:
Gayleen Malone Pray MT

Amendments to the Brucellosis Work Plan in the Paradise Valley – Proposed  The wildlife sub-committee of the Upper 
Yellowstone Watershed group has been hosting local deliberations on proposed modifications to the current 2014 annual 
work plan for Elk Management options in Areas with Brucellosis. The existing work plan describes management options 
available to potentially adjust local elk distribution in an effort to reduce commingling with livestock and the associated 
brucellosis transmission risk. The local meetings have been open to any interested party with FWP assisting and Montana 
State University Extension (Park County) providing facilitation and other meeting logistics. If approved by the Commission, 
modifications generated by these Paradise Valley discussions would be available for use in 2014. The modifications include 
additional private land fencing efforts to separate elk and livestock and later dates for lethal removals of elk on private land. 
The current end date for lethal removal is April 30. Specific language from the local discussions is below.  Recommendation 
1—Reinstate the May 1-May15 dates (for lethal removal of elk) to the local work plan. The May1-15 window is a critical time 
period for prevention of commingling and disease transmission in Paradise Valley. Some form of lethal removal may be 
necessary to prevent commingling/disease transmission during this time period. Livestock producers who desire to prevent 
elk from commingling with cattle on private property and DNRC lands must have tools available. When hazing becomes 
ineffective, forms of lethal removal should include both the EMRs and kill permits.  2  Recommendation 2---These 
recommendations are meant to be applied on private property as described in a plan developed by the property owner(s) 
and/or their designee(s) in conjunction with Montana Fish, Wildlife & Parks.  A. Use large-scale fencing in suitable areas for 
creation of corridors to allow elk movement, but prevent comingling and disease transmission in pastures used by cattle 
during the risk period, and  B. The unwritten definition of ‘small-scale’ should be increased to include pastures where cattle 
are present during the risk period, and  C. Montana Fish, Wildlife & Parks should include fence modification (e.g., MSU 
Extension MontGuide 2014) as a method of fencing appropriate to minimize brucellosis transmission in the Paradise Valley 
DSA and should be responsible for the cost of materials, as in the existing game damage process.



Name City State Please comment on the 2014 Amendment to Brucellosis Work Plan in Paradise Valley as proposed:
Rick Gibson Livingston MT

FWP Commission Members,    The following comments address the proposed amendments to the Brucellosis Work Plan in 
the Paradise Valley.    I support the wording of recommendation 1 to “reinstate the 5-1 thru 5-15 dates for lethal removal of 
elk to the local work plan”.  This option would only be used to prevent comingling in areas where tools such as hazing have 
been proven to be ineffective.  I support the use of this option as a last resort when other options have failed to maintain 
“special and temporal separation of elk and cattle”.      I understand the reluctance of hunting constituency groups to be 
involved in lethal removal beyond the existing February deadline; however I can name hunters who would gladly participate 
in an EMR any time.  A possible solution would be to allow the landowner, their agent, or FWP warden or hazer to fill the 
removal permit.  Donation of harvested animals to food bank may be one possible solution.    Fencing recommendation #2.  
I support the use of fencing to control elk movement and prevent comingling from January 15th to June 15th.  This has been 
used with some success by the state of Idaho in their DSA region.  I disagree with defining fencing projects as large scale or 
small scale.  Any fence project will need to be very site specific and may have more functionality if several property owners 
cooperated,  rather  than focusing on fencing single property’s.    As member of the Brucellosis in elk working group, I made 
the prediction that within 2 and half to 3 years there would be another case of brucellosis appear in cattle that would be 
attributed to Elk.  Sadly this proved to be correct.  When this happens the financial burden and damage to a producer’s 
ability to market their animals can be insurmountable.  The ranching community is forced to rely on a vaccine that is not very 
effective at preventing the infection, thus we are forced to rely on keeping the elk and cattle separate.  Fencing and 
hunting/EMR/kill permits are all tools that were part of the Brucellosis in elk working group’s discussions and were tools 
recommended for use to the commission to keep elk and cattle separated.    If no changes are made in elk management in 
the Paradise Valley another producer will have a case of brucellosis in their cattle.  It has happened on a regular interval 
since the first infection.      I recommend your support of these Amendments.    Thank You  Rick Gibson

Jessica E. 
Anderson

Emigrant MT

I am writing to express my support of the Elk Brucellosis Local Working Group’s recommended amendments to the current 
2014 work plan for Elk Management Guidelines in Areas with Brucellosis, specific to the Paradise Valley.  Our ranch is 
located in the Tom Miner Basin at the southern end of the Paradise Valley and adjacent to Yellowstone National Park. With 
our history of livestock production spanning a surplus 50 years, I am passionate about the issues facing agriculture on both 
a comprehensive and localized level.  Montana’s, and specifically Paradise Valley’s livestock industry continues to struggle 
with the challenges arising from brucellosis infected wildlife endemic to the Greater Yellowstone Area. Therefore, I feel both 
of the recommended amendments to the current 2014 work plan will serve to enhance the reduction of disease transmission 
through augmenting the prevention of commingling circumstances. Furthermore, I feel the implementation of the presented 
tools is essential to effectively address the current risks of disease transmission.  If you should have any questions 
regarding my position or the related support of the Elk Brucellosis Working Group’s recommended amendments, please feel 
free to contact me at 406-600-0440 or jeac76@gmail.com.  Sincerely,  Jessica E. Anderson



Name City State Please comment on the 2014 Amendment to Brucellosis Work Plan in Paradise Valley as proposed:
Park Conservation 
District

Livingston MT I am writing on behalf of the Park Conservation District, in regard to the Elk Brucellosis Local Working Group’s 
recommended amendments to the current 2014 work plan for Elk Management Guidelines in Areas with Brucellosis, 
specific to the Paradise Valley.  We present this letter in support of both recommendations developed by the Elk Brucellosis 
Local Working Group, of which your agency is currently seeking public review and comment.    Like all conservation 
districts, the Park CD, developed in 1949, is a subdivision of state government that primarily serves to administer the 
Natural Streambed and Land Preservation Act (310).  The Park CD is one of 58 conservation districts in Montana and also 
serves to provide education and assistance to local citizens to conserve soil, water, forests, wildlife and other natural 
resources.  Furthermore, the Park CD has encouraged and supported the formation of two watershed groups within Park 
County, the Upper Yellowstone Watershed Basin (UYWB) and the Shields Valley Watershed Group (SVWG), where 
previously there were no other functioning stakeholder groups.  These groups are a collection of local stakeholders that 
support and foster conservation and harvest practices with sustainable and beneficial use of natural resources.    Given the 
relatively consistent component of public comment being the advocacy for the development of Local Working Groups, the 
UYWB voted to cultivate a Local Working Group, specific to issues of Elk Brucellosis in the Paradise Valley.  Since its 
formation, the group has hosted a number of local deliberations, which were open to all interested parties.  The meetings 
have been held in collaboration with the Montana FWP and MSU Park County Extension.    Montana’s, and specifically 
Paradise Valley’s livestock industry continues to struggle with the challenges arising from brucellosis infected wildlife 
endemic to the Greater Yellowstone Area.  Therefore, we feel both of the recommended amendments to the current 2014 
work plan will serve to enhance the reduction of disease transmission through augmenting the prevention of co-mingling 
circumstances.  Furthermore, we feel the implication of the presented tools is essential to effectively address the current 
risks of disease transmission.     If you should have any questions regarding the position of the Park Conservation District or 
the related support of the Elk Brucellosis Working Group’s recommended amendments, please feel free to contact me at 
406-222-2899 ext. 111 or jessica.anderson@mt.nacdnet.net.     Sincerely,  Jessica Anderson  Park Conservation District, 
District Administrator



Name City State Please comment on the 2014 Amendment to Brucellosis Work Plan in Paradise Valley as proposed:
Park County Rod 
and Gun Club

Livingston MT

To whom it may concern:    The Park Co. Rod and Gun Club, a family oriented sportsmen’s organization with approximately 
1,400 members stands in opposition to both Recommendation 1 and Recommendation and 2 for the following reasons:    
Recommendation 1     •	From the perspective of the sportsmen and women, the local working group was at all times 
controlled by Livestock interests with the help of Park Co. Commissioners and Montana State University Extension Service.  
•	Reinstatement of the May 1-May15 lethal removal dates is too close to natural elk calving time period and therefore should 
not be an option available to landowners.      •	According the recommendation 1, hazing and lethal removal is allowed on 
publicly owned DNRC lands in the DSA.  Although livestock interests lease these lands they do not own them.  Wildlife 
should always be welcome on public property.        •	Kill Permits should be removed as an option on lands where adequate 
public hunting is not  allowed.     Recommendation 2  •	Large scale fencing is an option; however landowners should be 
burdened with 100% of the costs if they are not enrolled in a Block Management hunting program.      •	The definition of 
‘small-scale’ is sufficient and should not be changed to include pastures where cattle are present during the risk period.  
•	During the working group process, MSU Extension personal proved to be extremely biased in favor of livestock interests.  
In light of this, we at the Park Co. Rod and Gun Club are skeptical of the validity of the MSU Extension Fence Modification 
MontGuide as written and would suggest that it not be used in any formal way as any form of reference during any future 
working group meetings.       Best regards,     The Park Co. Rod and Gun Club Board of Directors

Representative 
Alan Redfield

Livingston MT

Dear Commissioners,    I attended all the Upper Yellowstone Watershed Elk Brucellosis working group meetings this winter.  
The group worked hard to include any member of the public by moving the meeting site 25 miles away from our normal 
meeting place in Livingston so it would be easier for them to attend.  This was during many ranchers calving time and they 
attended anyway regardless of inconvenience or venue.  We noticed the meeting in the paper in time for all to be informed 
in time to plan to attend the meetings.  The local rod and gun club and the Gallatin Wildlife group both had members in 
attendance.  There were also other concerned citizens that said they were representing the elk in attendance, so when 
these same people claim that the public didn't have a chance to participate they were just trying to sink the whole project.    I 
feel that we should reinstate the May1 - May 15 dates to the local plan.  This window is a crititcal time period for prevention 
of commingling and disease transmission in the Paradise Valley.  Some form of lethal removal may be necessary to prevent 
the commingling/disease transmission during this time period.  Livestock producers who want to prevent commingling on 
private and DNRC lands must have tools available when hazing becomes ineffective.  These tools should include both 
EMRs and kill permits.    The fencing recommendation is meant to be applied on private property as described in a plan 
developed by the property owner and/or their designees in conjunction with the MFWP.    These plans are to allow suitable 
areas for corridors to allow eld movement but prevent commingling during the risk period.    I would hope that this proposal 
would be a priority since this area has been the source of 3 of the latest infections.    The committe did an admirable job of 
trying to come up with some ideas that are a compromise between livestock producers and the other folks I mentioned .  
The activists want everything exactly how they want it and are not willing to give a little to gain a lot.  The working group 
came up with realistic options and I would hope that the commission  would recognize that attempt.



Name City State Please comment on the 2014 Amendment to Brucellosis Work Plan in Paradise Valley as proposed:
Mark N Potter Polson MT

Mr Hagener    I do not support the Livestock Association's management plan for cattle ranchers in the Paradise Valley.  
Their attempt to force FWP to manage the disease carrying elk in this area is absurd.   Cattle are the source of the problem 
and asking FWP to build fences on private land to control the elk with fees derived from hunters is an asinine suggestion.  
Until a better vaccine comes along for cattle the livestock in this area should be managed differently than the rest of the 
state.  Don't ship these cattle across State lines and the industry is protected.  Let the Livestock Association figure a way to 
compensate this small group of ranchers for any loses if necessary.  A penny / pound of all beef sold in the State would 
probably cover their loses.  I hunt game and do not eat beef.  I am reminded every hunting season why range cattle should 
not be allowed to trample though mountain meadows, seeps and creek bottoms and overgraze on grasses vital for wintering 
elk populations.  The livestock abuse continues on public land and the livestock industry should be compensating the public 
for proper fencing and management of these fragile wet areas that are vital for survival and proper distribution of wildlife on 
these lands.  FWP has no business fencing private lands with hunters money and elk should not be vaccinated for cattle 
diseases.

Bradley Shultz Livingston MT
I am commenting on the amendment to the Brucellosis work plan.  I do not think using our hunters dollars to build fences on 
private ranches is the most efficient way to reduce the risk of of elk and cattle interactions.  Fences are extremely expensive 
and FWP is already running out of money.  The ranchers in this area need to fence out other cattle so why don't they fence 
out wildlife on there own dime.  This state is a fence out state!  Let alone the there fact that they will be able to open and 
close the gates at there discretion.  Seems a bit unfair to the elk and the sportsman to me.  For example I own property that 
borders the Kinkie ranch in six mile creek.  The Kinkie ranch is a big advocate of this amendment.  That ranch does not 
allow any sort of public hunting but they are standing there with there hand out for FWP money.  Why on earth give money 
to a ranch that will not allow the public to hunt on that property.  This idea of killing elk in the third trimester is adsurd.  This 
will open the doors to potential lawsuits from all sorts of wildlife advocates. Hunters and Anti- hunters alike.  Please vote 
against this amendment.  Thank you for your time.

Marty Zaluski Helena MT
Regarding the proposed amendments to the brucellosis work plan in the Paradise Valley, the Montana Department of 
Livestock/Montana Board of Livestock (BOL) respectfully submits support for both Recommendation 1 and 
Recommendation 2.     Extending the deadline for the lethal removal of elk later into the season is necessary when hazing 
becomes ineffective.  Likewise, wildlife-proof fencing in specifically targeted and small areas of Montana where the risk of 
Brucella transmission from wildlife to livestock is significantly elevated, gives producers an additional “tool” to help with 
spatial separation.    Montana Fish, Wildlife & Parks should be responsible for the cost of materials, as in the existing game 
damage process, but public hunting access should not be tied to these small scale interventions where high risk of 
transmission exists.      Sincerely,  Dr. Marty Zaluski

Bobby Sutton Sheridan MT I ask the FWP to do everyting possible to supprt hunters.  It seems FWP is taking orders from MT DOL.  I think the situation 
has more to do with competition for grass than brucellosis.  Please limit the # of elk to be harvest after Feb. 15th and have 
this option to be an absolute last resort.  Thank you

Ann Hallowell Livingston MT I agree with the change to a later date for elk control and for fencing as a control option.



Name City State Please comment on the 2014 Amendment to Brucellosis Work Plan in Paradise Valley as proposed:
Elizabeth Madden Livingston MT Thank you for the opportunity to comment.  First off, I did not feel the working group had very good representation by 

sportspeople, and I am worried that the agricultural community is pushing their interests beyond what is good for our state 
trust wildlife. Fencing in particular is insidious to wildlife and may cause untold further problems to species beyond but 
including the elk.   Please require that every attention to creating wildlife-friendly fencing be made to allow safe passage for 
species like pronghorn. I also do not like the fact that elk will be restricted from some DNRC lands (Mill Creek area), as I 
understand it.   Also, if we are going to use FWP (sportspeople's) money for the fencing control of our trust wildlife, then the 
recipients of the fencing should be required to allow public hunting access during the state seasons.   Thank you again for 
your work on resolving this issue.

Les Castren Butte MT
Park Counties Brucellosis Committee recommendations is nothing more than the taking over of wildlife management by the 
county. It is disappointing to see FWP pay their game and not step in and standup for wildlife and sportsman. There were 
bills introduced in the last Legislature to have counties take over wildlife management and to have the livestock industry 
take over FWP. They were both defeated thanks to sportsman. This will do both. Controlling wildlife with six to eight foot 
high fences is ridiculous and also against state and federal law. Wildlife are part of the landscape. Keeping wildlife from 
using public lands, wither leased of not is absurd:  maybe its time to keep cattle off these lands, and then to make 
sportsmen pay for the fencing is  ridiculous. Hunting Elk into May just before calving time, and in areas where elk numbers 
are below management objectives is not sound biology. I believe if this is passed FWP, the state and Park county will be 
and should be sued. Let's go to court and see who owns Montana's wildlife and the management of it, the citizen's of 
Montana or the livestock industry.       Thanks you, Les Castren



Name City State Please comment on the 2014 Amendment to Brucellosis Work Plan in Paradise Valley as proposed:
Upper Yellowstone 
Watershed Basin

Emigrant MT
To Whom It May Concern:    I am writing on behalf of the membership of the Upper Yellowstone Watershed Basin (UYWB), 
in regard to the Elk Brucellosis Local Working Group’s recommended amendments to the current 2014 work plan for Elk 
Management Guidelines in Areas with Brucellosis, specific to the Paradise Valley.  We present this letter in support of both 
recommendations developed by the Elk Brucellosis Local Working Group, of which your agency is currently seeking public 
review and comment.    The Upper Yellowstone Watershed Basin is a collection of people who appreciate, or support, or 
participate in agricultural endeavors on any scale.  We believe that agriculture involvement, as it is lived out by diverse 
individuals and operations, can and must be enhanced, preserved, and valued now and for posterity.  We advocate 
safeguarding our agriculture environment by protecting, improving, developing, harvesting, and efficiently using land, water, 
timber, and rangeland.  Given the relatively consistent component of public comment being the advocacy for the 
development of Local Working Groups, the UYWB voted to cultivate a Local Working Group, specific to issues of Elk 
Brucellosis in the Paradise Valley.  Since its formation, the group has hosted a number of local deliberations, which were 
open to all interested parties.  The meetings have been held in collaboration with the Montana FWP and MSU Park County 
Extension.  Montana’s, and specifically Paradise Valley’s livestock industry continues to struggle with the challenges arising 
from brucellosis infected wildlife endemic to the Greater Yellowstone Area.  Therefore, we feel both of the recommended 
amendments to the current 2014 work plan will serve to enhance the reduction of disease transmission through augmenting 
the prevention of commingling circumstances.  Furthermore, we feel the implementation of the presented tools is essential 
to effectively address the current risks of disease transmission.    If you should have any questions regarding the position of 
UYWB or the related support of the Elk Brucellosis Working Group’s recommended amendments, please feel free to contact 
me at 406-222-2899 ext. 111 or jessica.anderson@mt.nacdnet.net.     Sincerely,    Jessica Anderson  Upper Yellowstone 
Watershed Basin, Watershed Coordinator

Dwayne C. Garner Missoula MT
Why is the wildlife of MT, especially elk, always a bad thing.  Due to the legislator taking control of elk numbers with their 10 
year elk management plan, elk in most areas are way below the carrying capacity.  Montana wildlife have brucellosis 
because of domestic livestock not the other way around.         I am not in favor of the FWP doing anything other than putting 
fences around hay stacks.  I think all cattle grazing should be eliminated from public ground and strict travel restrictions 
should be enacted to make public land more desirable for the elk.  The Yellowstone herd used to give up to 30% of 
Montana's elk harvest and that is a lot of full freezers for its people and a huge economic benefit to the area.         What 
happened to the "open range law" that I believe is state law.  I have to fence cattle out.  Now the shoe is on the other foot 
and the public looses again.  With cattle prices at an all time high they should have to vaccinate their cows.       This problem 
will never go away unless all wildlife in the area is eliminated, public lands included or the people of MT buy the ranches.  I 
say the state of Montana should start saving its money and end all this.  For the bottom line that Montana receives from 
these few ranches it isn't worth the trouble to keep up this fight.



Name City State Please comment on the 2014 Amendment to Brucellosis Work Plan in Paradise Valley as proposed:
Jessica Wilcox Livingston MT

I would like to comment against the proposed amendments to the Elk Brucellosis Work Plan.  I do not agree that it is the 
responsibility of the tax payer to pay for cattle ranchers fencing on their private property for their financial gain related not 
only to their livestock business but what also seems like a potential "game preserve" opportunity as well.  My assumption is 
that if the ranchers are allowed to control gate opening/closure on their property, wouldn't this allow for control of elk 
populations not only during risk for commingling/transmission, but also during the hunting the season when they would profit 
from having the elk on their property. I'm sure they see the feasibility to charge hunters for hunting access when it's 
profitable for them? Also, I understand that cow elk could be in the last trimester of  pregnancy up to May 15th. It was my 
understanding that we were trying to bring the elk population back up, why on earth would we allow hunting when these elk 
are about to give birth? Has there been a reported case of cattle in Park county contracting brucellosis from elk transmission 
this year? How large is the financial risk? Couldn't it be construed that cattle ranchers in Park County take on this "risk" 
when they decide to raise cattle in an area where elk also live? I don't see this as the responsibility of the tax payer to pay 
for addition fencing, nor do I agree in extending the lethal elk removal on private cattle ranchers property. It simply does not 
seem ethical to me nor does it seem fair.



Name City State Please comment on the 2014 Amendment to Brucellosis Work Plan in Paradise Valley as proposed:

Helena Hunters & Anglers Association   219 Vawter Street,   Helena, MT  59601						    March 19, 2014    Montana Fish, 
Wildlife, and Parks Commission  1420 East Sixth Avenue   P.O. Box 200701   Helena, MT 59620-0701			      Montana Fish, 
Wildlife, and Parks Commission,    Thank you for the opportunity to comment on the proposed recommendations to the 
Brucellosis Work Plan in the Paradise Valley. Please seriously consider our comments as you deliberate the historical 
perspective of elk on our Montana landscape.    The Helena Hunters & Anglers Association (HHAA) is dedicated to 
protecting and restoring fish and wildlife to all suitable habitats, and to conserving all natural resources as a public trust, 
vital to our general welfare.  HHAA promotes the highest standards of ethical conduct and sportsmanship, and promotes 
outdoor hunting and fishing opportunity for all citizens to share equally.  Given our mission, we have serious concerns about 
the draconian regulations being proposed to lethally keep elk from their historic range using both lethal means and vast 
impediments to natural elk movements – all subsidized by hunters.  In addition, we are concerned that a full analysis of the 
situation has not been presented, including brucellosis transmission from other cattle, or other means.      We are concerned 
that elk population monitoring and trends in the Yellowstone area are not being transparently reported.  How recently have 
in-depth elk population data been gathered? What are the cow:calf ratios, recruitment numbers, and trend data revealing 
about the elk population?  And yet killing of elk is proposed right up to the point of parturition.       These proposals seek to 
extend lethal removal of elk until May 15th- well into the third trimester of pregnancy – just before birthing. Lethal removal 
during this time period paints a brutal picture of hunters and crosses ethical boundaries.     The proposal further talks of 
using “large-scale fencing in suitable areas for creation of corridors to allow elk movement, but prevent comingling and 
disease transmission in pastures used by cattle during the risk period.” While this sentence seems innocent at first glance, 
this fencing can create serious barriers to wildlife movement as well as being used to keep wildlife in. Using funds 
generated by hunters for high-fencing is a misuse of these funds and seems to hint at privatization of our wildlife resources.     
In addition to these ethical concerns we feel that the proposed actions are contradictory to the 2004 Elk Management Plan. 
The 2004 Elk Management Plan states: Title 87 -1-301 (J) FWP Commissioners requirements shall comply with, adopt 
policies that comply with, and ensure the department implements in each region the provisions of state wildlife management 
plans adopted following an environmental review conducted pursuant to Title 75, chapter 1, parts 1 through 3.  As far as we 
can tell, no environmental review has been conducted on these proposals.      Furthermore, the proposed actions use 
hunters dollars (FWP assistance) which seems to violate Montana Code Annotated.  MCA 87-1-225 states: “public hunter 
access during the general season is required for any land owner receiving FWP assistance for stack fencing, hazing, 
damage hunts or kill permits.” 

Helena Hunters & 
Anglers Assoc

Helena MT



Name City State Please comment on the 2014 Amendment to Brucellosis Work Plan in Paradise Valley as proposed:

The proposals make no mention of hunter access which could help alleviate the problem if allowed.      ARM 12.9.804 also 
states: damage hunts may only occur between August 15 and February 15th due to the gestation period of the elk.     While 
Elk Brucellosis Management allows for lethal removals/dispersal hunts and kill permits to April 30th, this plan calls for lethal 
removal and dispersal hunts even beyond that – until May 15th.  The elk calving period is widely known to begin about May 
15 with a peak in calf production about June 1. Even the earlier brucellosis plans violate specified dates in ARM 12.9.804.    
This process was supposed to foster a variety of viewpoints and collaborative effort. However, these proposals have been 
conducted largely with a livestock producer agenda, and very little to no conservationist involvement, and no FWP 
oversight.    In light apparent legal transgressions, violations of FWP’s own policies, and misuse of FWP funds, we 
recommend that the proposals to lethally remove elk and construct fencing be rejected.      Sincerely,     Stan Frasier, 
President  Helena Hunters & Anglers Association

   
 



Name City State Please comment on the 2014 Amendment to Brucellosis Work Plan in Paradise Valley as proposed:

March 18, 2014    Dear Commissioners,   In the fall of 2013 the Upper Yellowstone Watershed created a committee and 
agreed to host the local conversation regarding the Elk Management in Areas with Brucellosis 2014 Work Plan for the 
Paradise Valley Designated Surveillance Area.  As Chairperson of that committee our goal was implementation of the 2014 
Work Plan with an eye to our vision which was to prevent commingling of elk and cattle in Paradise Valley.  We had three 
meetings which were consistently well attended. The local representation included livestock producers and members of the 
Livingston Rod and Gun Club.  During the course of the meetings we discussed the tools outlined in the FWP 2014 work 
plan.  Tools from this work plan were used in the 2013 critical abortive time period of Jan 15-June 15, so we had first-hand 
knowledge of how, when, and where these tools were utilized.  We also discussed process, both for implementing the tools 
of the existing plan, and submitting any recommendations specific to the Paradise Valley that would affect the plan.  Those 
people attending the meetings were asked to think not only about the tools outlined in the 2014 work plan, but also to go a 
step farther and think of tools not yet identified or available to producers.  We wanted to make sure the work plan for the 
Paradise Valley was as comprehensive as possible.  From these discussions the local group developed two 
recommendations.  The intent of these recommendations was to enhance the FWP work plan, make sure the tools available 
were the best they could be, and make sure the identified tools covered the commingling situations that occur in Paradise 
Valley.  Although total agreement amongst the attendees was not reached, there was a clear majority in favor of the 
recommendations.  The two dissenting votes were from Bozeman and not involved in the livestock industry.  The first 
recommendation was to extend the time frame for lethal removal. The group used the reference to “DNRC lands” within 
recommendation one simply to stay consistent with the wording in the existing FWP 2014 plan. The 2014 draft plan included 
the first two weeks in May.  Those two weeks were available for use in the 2013 plan implementation.  In the final adoption 
of the 2014 work plan, livestock producers lost those two weeks of opportunity to prevent commingling. The local group 
identified the first two weeks in May as a critical time period in which transmission could occur.  The group felt that 
sometimes hazing can become ineffective in these two weeks and that livestock producers needed some form of lethal 
removal available to them in the first two weeks of May.  The second recommendation of large scale fencing was identified 
and developed by the group as a tool not yet created; and, a tool that should be tried as yet one more mitigation measure to 
prevent commingling.  From the February 13th commission meeting it became clear that the commission and others offering 
public comment were uncomfortable with the lack of detail.  The group discussion that occurred surrounding large scale 
fencing determined that identifying a specific acreage, for example, 300 acres, would create the problem of what do we do if 
the area is 302 acres?  It is critical for everyone in this discussion to understand that none of these tools are used the same 
way in every commingling situation.  

Druska Kinkie Pray MT



Name City State Please comment on the 2014 Amendment to Brucellosis Work Plan in Paradise Valley as proposed:

One size does not fit all.  So, the group chose not to identify a size.  The type of fence is another part of large scale fencing 
that would need to be determined.  There are many kinds of fencing designs.  Which fence style works in each situation 
would take some research on the part of the landowner and FWP personnel on the ground.  However, the Paradise Valley 
area is not short on resources (MSU, local extension agent) for investigating the best fence type to use.  Fencing costs are 
also widely variable.  So, the group chose not to be specific on the dollars involved.  As I commented to the commission on 
the 13th, I believe that there are multiple agencies that may have brucellosis mitigation dollars available for some sort of 
cost share situation.  The intent of large scale fencing is not to prohibit the movement of elk, but to encourage the elk to take 
a different route thus eliminating commingling in these specific situations.  There is a belief among some public commenters 
that the risk of a brucellosis transmission from elk to cattle is so low that it should not be an issue.  People also believe that 
the livestock community has done nothing to help themselves.  We currently employ small scale fencing to make haystacks 
and other elk attractants inaccessible.  Dr. Liska pointed out in his public comment on the 13th that producers do vaccinate, 
however, the efficacy of the vaccine is low—roughly 60-70 %.  That leaves a number of animals unprotected.   I also agree 
that the possibility of a transmission is low.  But I would point out that if you are the producer with the positive cow—it is 
devastating.  Although APHIS no longer requires depopulation, the quarantine protocols for ‘testing out’ are onerous.  These 
protocols create a huge amount of stress for both the producer and the cattle, increase the labor requirements, add costs of 
feeding due to extended needs for hay, plus cause economic hardship.  

Arthur Burns Livingston MT
The enhanced tools for use by producers in Paradise Valley requested by the Upper Yellowstone Watershed Basin 
Brucellosis Working Group seem to me to be entirely reasonable. If extending by a couple of weeks the period from which 
action can be taken to insure cattle/elk separation, especially in the peak risk period of late April to mid-March, will reduce 
the risk of another brucellosis positive in Paradise Valley then you, the FWP Commission, should allow it. The fencing 
request is, in my opinion, a no-braier. Physically keep elk away from unvaccinated calves, especially at ground zero, on 
Elbow Creek/Mill Creek. It would not take a huge investment to assure spacial separation in these few calving lots and 
winter pastures. Please approve.
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March 17, 2014  Montana Fish and Game Commission and Jeff Hagener, Director, Montana Fish, Wildlife & Parks,                                                                                                     
1420 East Sixth Avenue, P.O. Box 200701                                                               Helena, MT  59620-0701  Dear MTFWP 
Director, Deputy Director and Commission Members:   	Please accept the following supplemental public comments on 
behalf of the Alliance for the Wild Rockies and Montana Ecosystems Defense Council relating to the proposed Amendments 
to the Brucellosis Work Plan in the Paradise Valley (Work Plan).   	These comments supplement comments we submitted 
February 11, 2011.  FYI, we requested and never received acknowledgement of receipt of our original comments (attached).  
	We, more than ever, believe that the Work Plan is the cause of significant adverse environmental impacts to Montana 
wildlife and wildlife habitat.  Proposed Recommendation #1 and #2 will significantly increase those environmental impacts, 
in violation of state and federal statutes and regulations.  	If we are in error, please disclose any and all specific direction 
contained in the Montana Code Annotated authorizing MTFWP to manage elk for purposes of reducing or preventing the 
transmission of brucellosis between elk and livestock.  	Elk populations are below objective in some of the areas being 
considered.   Spring kills will only contribute to further declines.  Management of viable elk populations are based on habitat 
acreage, not brucellosis management.  See: 87-1-323, MCA.  I suppose the State of Montana could continue to blame 
wolves and kill more of them too.  	Please disclose the legal authority to pay for wildlife-restrictive (6-8 feet high) fencing 
with sportsmen's dollars. High fencing will limit elk migration and roaming on the landscape.  Enclosures make elk and other 
big game more vulnerable to exclusive taking by private landowners, lease-outfitters and land-lease hunts on their ranch 
land.  Why is MTFWP subsidizing the dangerous precedent that goes against existing statute and regulation designed 
explicitly to prevent the general hunting public from being locked out?  This should never be approved.  	Please disclose the 
legal authority for the proposed actions that exclude public participation and public hunter access during the general 
season.   	Please disclose the legal authority to force sportsmen to subsidize the private, pasture fencing.  	Please disclose 
that the actual risk of brucellosis transmission from elk to cattle is infinitesimally small (estimated at 0.00024%).   	We 
strongly object to any action that turns MTFWP into another livestock management agency, and object equally to managing 
Montana’s wildlife as livestock.  This proposal represents a radical departure from science-based wildlife management.  
Privatization of wildlife is diametrically opposite to the purposes and general practice of the Public Trust Doctrine and North 
American Model of Wildlife Conservation.  	In order to maintain or increase elk numbers, the last thing you should do is 
extend kill permits beyond the date when elk start dropping calves.  It is  not responsible, and just plain stupid.  In addition, 
there are elk declines in these areas to begin with.  Expanding the use of lethal “tools” will only add to that decline. 

steve kelly, MEDC 
&AWR

bozeman MT
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 Do not extend the February 15th cutoff kill date for political purposes.  That date was not selected arbitrarily, it was founded 
upon sound biological principles and longstanding ethical hunting practices.      Elk and buffalo are the primary wildlife 
species targeted, however, direct, indirect and cumulative impacts will ripple through non-targeted suites of species, 
including species listed and protected by the provisions of the Endangered Species Act (ESA).  MTFWP has no “take 
permit” for grizzly bear, lynx or wolverine, species that may be present in the area.   We repeat our demand that 
Commissioners conduct the required Environmental Assessment (EA).  MCA 87 -1-301 (J), MCA; 87-1-323.   Please note: 
The current Statewide Elk Management Plan (2004) is seriously outdated, and fails to comply with MEPA, MAPA and best 
available science. Review should take the form of an EIS.     We urge you to reject the Park County Elk Brucellosis Working 
Group’s proposed modifications (Recommendation #1 and #2).     Sincerely,  Steve Kelly, Director                                                                                                         
Montana Ecosystems Defense Council, Inc.                                                                                 P.O. Box 4641, Bozeman, 
Montana  59772                                                         406.586.4421; and for  Michael Garrity, Exec. Director                                                                                      
Alliance for the Wild Rockies                                                                                                                                 P.O. Box 505                                                                                                                  
Helena, Montana  59624                                                                                              406-459-5936

Bert Otis Emigrant MT Dear Fish Wildlife & Parks Commission,  I feel that landowners that don't allow access during the regular season shouldn't 
get any special hunts, fencing, herding or any other assistance period.   Bert Otis  PO Box 60  Emigrant, MT 59027  
otisranch@wispwest.net

David Noell Laurel, MT

I can not support extending the lethal removal dates. In fact so long as ranches do not allow some level of hunting or access 
to forest service lands, the elk should not be harassed in any way. Brucellosis was originally transmitted from cattle to elk. 
Perhaps the ranchers should have to pay for any and all expenses keeping elk and cattle from co-mingling.
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Anthony Smith Helena MT

I would like to express my complete disapproval of the proposed brucellosis management guidelines put forward by the 
wildlife sub-committee of the Upper Yellowstone Watershed Group that have been recommended for approval by the 
commission. These proposals leave too much room for interpretation, cater to a special group of landowners, and use 
sportsmen’s dollars in a completely unacceptable way.    These proposals hint at high fencing to keep elk away from cattle 
but which could also be used to keep elk in. It’s no secret that outfitted land is a big money-maker and having your own 
State condoned, funded, and fenced preserve could have appeal to some people. Montana hunters should not have to foot 
the bill for rancher’s fences – especially in areas that have no benefit for sportsmen- and the high fences mentioned seem to 
point more towards ranching for wildlife rather than disease control. Furthermore, using sportsmen’s dollars for the 
vaccination, testing, or slaughter of elk is completely inappropriate and a misuse of these dollars that you hold in trust. The 
proposal to hunt cow elk after the third trimester of pregnancy is also unethical and paints a gruesome picture of hunters as 
a whole.     As a hunter and lifelong Montana resident, I wholly support keeping ranchers on the landscape but I cannot 
support using sportsmen’s dollars to subsidize high fences, the vaccination of wildlife, and the myriad of other problems that 
these proposals are bound to cause. Further research into brucellosis prevention in livestock is needed but completely 
eliminating brucellosis in wildlife is not a feasible option at this time and probably never will be. These proposals seem to 
have no scientific grounding as well as crossing many moral, ethical, and societal bounds. If approved they will be a 
betrayal of the public trust, a move towards the privatization of the public’s wildlife, and a slap in the face to every person 
who pays for a hunting license in this state.    Please reject these proposals as a whole.

jordan billings MT In short, the brucellosis "scare" is nothing but a shame pushed by the dept of livestock and certain politicians. Show me true 
hard scientific data that suggests a link between cattle and elk/bison. Perhaps the cattle barrions should not be allowed 
grazing rights on public land. If they are so concerned, why are so many of them off limits to hunting unless I pay thousands 
of dollars. Serious conflicts of interest and a huge waste of money, my money that I spend to preserve a hunting heritage. 
This is bullshit.

Joe Evans Monticello MS

The plans I read about could become quite costly year after year.  Has anyone considered a combination of wolf sound 
replications along with life sized mounted wolves or maybe even wolf decoys (life size cut outs)? Would be relatively cheap 
to replicate wolf sounds through a speaker system along with decoys. With some ingenuity this could possibly be a far more 
cost saving plan to separate elk/cattle over this critical time frame. Also this area needs to save all the elk it can to help 
some type of elk recovery from all the predation they go through now with more predators on the scene.

Justin Duffy Livingston MT

I urge the commission to scrap this entire proposal.  Fencing should be an overhead of cattle ranching.  Our FWP does not 
have the money to be throwing at private industry.  They want elk when it is beneficial to them and want them gone when it 
doesn't work for them.  I also worry about these fences being used to the advantage of outfitters who would lease these 
properties or the few select individuals granted permission to hunt on these properties.  As for lethal force being used on elk 
in their third trimester, it is ridiculous.  We don't have elk to "burn".  Brucellosis is a cattle problem not an elk problem.  I dont 
want my elk used as an expendable resource to help cattle ranchers cut their losses.    Thank you  Justin Duffy
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CARLA MURNION JORDAN MT

I SUPPORT RECOMMENDATION # 1. [for lethal removal of elk]
J.R. Young Los Gatos CA When are elk (and all wildlife) going to get a break?  Why is there a continued assault on the Northern Herd, this time in the 

name of special interest?  I thought Montana was a state full of self reliant individuals who could take care of their own, but 
instead are coming to FWP hat in hand asking for new fences to be built with funds from licenses?      This is absurd, my 
license dollars should be funding science and quality habitat, not the continued hazing and slaughter for the benefit of 
ranchers that moved into the elks wintering range.      I'm happy to come to Montana every year and spend my money on a 
quality license for a quality experience.  I hope that my money will continue to fund that quality experience, great science 
and preserving habitat for all wild species.    Regards,   J.R. Young

Dean Blomquist Ryegate MT
I do not appreciate spending hunter generated dollars to help landowners manage elk on their private property unless they 
regularly allow reasonable hunting access during the regular hunting seasons.  I also do not agree with the statement that 
Mt FWP should be responsible for the cost of fencing projects.  This is also a Department of Livestock issue.  I would rather 
see more regular game damage hunts where the public can participate.
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Rocky Mountain 
Elk Foundation

Missoula MT

The Rocky Mountain Elk Foundation (RMEF) maintains that the issue of elk management in areas with Brucellosis must be 
addressed in a cooperative manner with active input from state and federal wildlife managers, rancher, and other affected 
stakeholders.     For more than a decade the RMEF has been engaged in this complex issue that covers multiple states and 
interests. RMEF actively participates in state agency planning and program efforts directed at Brucellosis management and 
containment. RMEF is aware of the increased incidence of Brucellosis exposure in wild elk herds of the Greater Yellowstone 
Ecosystem and the increasing importance Brucellosis policy has on elk and other wildlife.    In 2008, RMEF hosted a 
Brucellosis symposium in Billings, Montana. It brought together state wildlife agency representatives from Wyoming, 
Montana, and Idaho, as well as state veterinarians, sportsmen, livestock owners, and other stakeholders in an effort to 
generate solutions. Discussions resulted in no consensus due to the divisive nature of this topic and the complex 
implications of possible management policies.     Brucellosis is not detrimental to elk populations as it is not “population-
limiting,” yet it imposes significant operating costs on agricultural producers in the endemic area. RMEF, in the past and 
today, advocates for policies that preserve traditional ranching operations and the benefits that come with keeping working 
ranches on the landscape.     RMEF seeks to work with ranchers, state agencies, and other partners by supporting research 
and other mitigation actions to reduce Brucellosis transmission in livestock. RMEF would like to see state and federal 
agencies, elected officials, livestock owners, and other stakeholders work together to address this complex issue. RMEF is 
committed to helping with that effort.    More specifically:    • RMEF calls for research that could lead to livestock vaccines 
with increased effectiveness  • RMEF does not believe it is possible to eradicate brucellosis in wildlife    • RMEF does not 
believe it is feasible or practical to vaccinate free-ranging wildlife  • RMEF does not support hunting cow elk during the third 
trimester, which begins on or about February 15   • RMEF supports the efforts of state and federal agencies to enhance elk 
habitat on public lands, including wildlife management areas, to provide better forage for elk off of private lands  • RMEF 
does not support the testing and slaughter of elk as a means of managing Brucellosis  • RMEF supports cooperative 
approaches to keeping elk and livestock separate; however, we have concerns about the use of game proof fencing that 
could cut off natural elk migration corridors    RMEF is interested in helping solve this wildlife conservation issue and would 
particularly like to see much greater emphasis on the development of an effective livestock vaccine. Thank you for the 
opportunity to comment.

Bryce Harman Cut Bank MT I find it absurd that MT Fish, Wildlife and Parks (i.e. MT hunters/tax payers) should have to pay one sent for fencing on 
private property. If these ranchers want protected elk and buffalo off their land they should have to put up fences to keep 
them out. Montana land owners have to put up fences to keep rancher's cattle off our land. This has very little to do with 
Brucellosis and almost everything to do with animals grazing on their land.

Sean McCoy Missoula MT
I absolutely appose this amendment. Big fences really does nothing to help the problem other then creating a false sense of 
security for the cattle owner. Who, it is my understanding, does not want to pay for this fence to keep their cattle "safe." It is 
the same piss poor management ideas that are used against the Bison to once again protect cows from Brucellosis. Make 
the Elk FWP's priority to manage, and let the  cattle ranchers deal with their cattle.
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Gordon Schofield Missoula MT

Dear FWP Wildlife Bureau Staff:  I believe the proposed "Amendment to Brucellosis Work Plan in Paradise Valley" is ill-
conceived for several reasons.  A little background:  I  have been a life-long hunter and outdoor sportsman.  Before retiring 
~4 yrs. ago, I worked for the US Forest Service for 38 yrs,16 of which were on the Gallatin Nat'l Forest in Livingston, Big 
Timber, Gardiner and Bozeman.  As a Lands specialist, one of my duties was to assist in the federal acquisition of over 
30,000 acres of private land in southern Paradise Valley, a major purpose of which was to help provide secure winter range 
for a portion of the Northern Yellowstone Elk Herd.  Many of the ranchers in that area were also hunting outfitters who held 
special-use permits to use Nat'l Forest land.  (I assume this may still be the case.)  For years, these rancher/outfitters 
opposed virtually any agency proposal that they believed would interfere with 1) their cattle ranching operation, and/or  2) 
their ability to provide outfitted hunts for elk, deer and other species.  (One rancher even claimed it was his "exclusive right" 
to access federal land for this purpose.)  Now, with beef prices higher than they have ever been, the ranchers want to keep 
the elk away from their cattle, using lethal means if necessary, to prevent the spread of brucellosis.  And, they want the 
installation of miles of wildlife exclosure fencing, also to be paid for by hunting license fees (or perhaps other sources of 
public revenue).  This proposed boondoggle flies in the face of common sense, as well as historic and current science-
based wildlife management.  The chance of cattle becoming infected with brucellosis from elk is miniscule. (One scientist 
puts the risk at 0.00024 percent.)  And, I don't believe there has ever been a single documented case of cattle being infected 
by elk.  The Forest Service, other agencies and private landowners have spent countless thousands of dollars rolling-up and 
removing miles of old unnecessary boundaryline and pasture fencing in order to better allow the natural migration paths of 
wintering elk and other wildlife.  Now, the ranchers want us to pay to reinstall fencing for them - ludicrous!  It's time to put a 
stop to this nonsensical proposal, and for FWP (and all of us) to tell the southern Paradise Valley ranchers that we will not 
subsidize their cattle operations, nor the destruction of public wildlife to help alleviate their unwarranted fears regarding 
brucellosis transmission from elk.  The ranchers can certainly  fence their ownership at their own expense, if they believe it 
is justified.  (But, I'm betting they wouldn't do it.)  Thank you for the opportunity to comment.

Ed Peretti Butte MT I am against any form of fencing that prohibits the free movement of wildlife through the landscape.As of yet there has been 
no proof of transmission of brucellosis from elk to cattle on open range?I do not want my sports men's dollars wasted on 
fences

derek williams clancy MT
As someone who has hunted on public ground in the Paradise Valley for years I am quite familiar with the many large (often 
corporate) ranches which without exception do not allow public access for hunting.  If they wish to keep elk away from their 
cows (don't forget it was the cows which arrived with Brucellosis) please do not spend a single public cent on this!

Drew Smith Lolo MT I do not agree with the proposed amendments to the Brucellosis Work Plan in the Paradise Valley. If ranchers want fencing 
let them pay for it instead of using hunter license fees for this purpose. Also, I feel it is inappropriate to allow ranchers to 
haze or kill elk in order to reduce the possibility of transmitting brucellosis to their cattle. Licensed hunters should be given 
the opportunity to kill or redistribute offending elk through hunting pressure.



Name City State Please comment on the 2014 Amendment to Brucellosis Work Plan in Paradise Valley as proposed:
Mike Morrow Dillon MT

1.  I do not support the proposal to kill wild elk to prevent transmission of brucellosis to domestic cattle, especially during elk 
calving season.  If lethal means must be permitted, I only support them on private properties that maintain enrollment in 
block management or allow reasonable public hunting opportunities for elk on their property during regular elk hunting 
seasons.  2.  In the spirit of continued positive land owner relationships across the state, I support the use of taxpayer 
money to assist ranchers to build fences on private land to prevent commingling of elk and cattle during the brucellosis 
transmission period.  I only support this on privately owned lands that maintain enrollment in block management or allow 
reasonable public hunting opportunities for elk on their property during regular elk hunting seasons.  On federally and state 
owned lands, I only support the absence of private cattle grazing during transmission windows.

Wesley Sarmento Victor MT Kill permits should be distributed to the public - in a fair lottery.  Elk belong to the public and thus killing of elk should reflect 
this.      Fencing costs to reduce co-mingling of cattle and elk should not be entirely the burden of MTFWP.   Free range laws 
suggest it is the landowners responsibility to fence animals out.  It is not FWP's business to provide landowners with 
building materials to help profit landowners.  However, brucellosis is a burden on ranchers - so a cost-share of fencing 
between landowner and FWP would be more logical.

David Nolt Butte MT

Yet again the public finds itself on its heels as ranchers try to further corrupt wildlife management in Montana, and yet again 
I remain baffled as to why the Montana FWP allows this dialogue to be controlled by these private interests. I strongly 
support agriculture in Montana, but I write to strongly oppose any plan that would use sportsman and/or taxpayer money to 
build more wildlife fences and give landowners kill permits for elk. Why is FWP even entertaining this? And why is there not 
even a discussion about increased public hunting opportunities? We are told the wolves are killing all the elk and at the 
same time we are told that there are too many elk. So which is it? What is the elk population objective here? Are these 
proposals based on science or politics? This proposal is in clear conflict with the North American Wildlife Conservation 
Model, and at a time when FWP should be focusing on improving habitat and hunter access we continue to slide down the 
slippery slope toward wildlife privatization. Please do not allow these ridiculous proposals. Thank you for your time.

John Ruebusch Livingston MT I don't think livestock owners should be able to use EMRs , kill permits, or haze elk on any DNRC lands.  I also feel that if a 
livestock owner wants to fence ANY part of their property, they should be the ONLY ones paying for it.

William Ritts Dillon MT

I am opposed to Recommendation I.  I just don't understand how killing Elk while they are calving is more successful than 
hazing elk while they are calving.  Maybe there is some sound scientific research that suggests otherwise.  And I think the 
rancher should do the hazing.  I support the concept in Recommendation II, but I don't like that Montana hunters are being 
asked to fund it.  It should be the responsibility of the rancher to protect their investment.  I realize hunters have a interest in 
the success of ranching in the state.  I want ranchers to be successful.  I would much rather see a ranch than a housing 
development.  And this is especially pertinent in the Paradise Valley.  I guess if I knew the cost was limited and the amount 
of overall fencing was limited, I might support this recommendation.  I just don't want to be subsidizing every industry that 
runs into an issue that increases their operating cost.  And I guess this will mean that Bison will be free to roam.
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blaine brengle missoula MT Don't use hunters money for rancher fences !!and NO elk shooting in MAY! The cow bought in brucellosis,sick of the 

rancher thing all together !!
Bruce Nelson Dillon, MT Bad idea on so many different levels. Why don't we just disolve FWP and give wildlife management over, exclusivly, to DOL 

? An extremist cabal in the Mt. legislature that would like nothing better !
John Kloote Potomac MT

Do not us any State money or allow any type of fencing to go on in the Paradise Valley. Elk fence would have to be 8 feet 
high, a lay down type, would stop natural migrations of all species, due to the wolf reintroduction the elk have no choice but 
to seek out new calving grounds if they want to even have a chance at calf survival. The wolves are so far out of control the 
state should put this money into a trap/poison program instead of fences that will have no effect on Brucellosis which was 
brought in by the cattle men in the first place. These few folks simple don't wish to pay the expense to have their cattle 
checked prior to sale, are putting pressure on an already exhausted  resource since a lot of people are hunting in Colorado 
or not hunting at all anymore in MT.. The cattle men assoc. have a strong lobby but are few in numbers compared to the MT 
hunters and Montana should not be strong armed by any group or politicians, let's do a study and see if there is one single 
thing that can be done to stop the spread of this disease , which so far, has not been proven and is a waste of already 
dwindling tax payer and hunter dollars, don't fence period, use the biologists we are paying for to make an unbiased opinion 
which is what we pay them for, science based decisions period , thankyou for allowing me and several other concerned 
hunters to voice our united opinion.

jim darr livingston MT Ranches that do not allow free public hunting should not receive 1 penny's worth of our tax dollar's help. They all complain 
about the elk until hunting season when their clients or wealthy friends pony up big money to kill our bulls. And allowing a 
little cow hunting here and there don't cut it. All or nothing.
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John D. and 
Darlene L. Grove

Stevensvill MT
February 18, 2014      Fish Wildlife and Parks  Wildlife Bureau  PO Box 200701  Helena, MT  59621-0701    Re:  Proposal to 
use license fee funds to fence out elk from private lands.        As a family of hunters who pay their fees, we object to the use 
of those fees to subsidize the operation of one segment of Montanan’s business community.       The continuing efforts of the 
Montana Game Commission and the Director of the Montana Department of Fish, Wildlife and Parks (MDFWP) to privatize 
one of Montana’s most important publicly owned resources has gone on far to long.         I’m speaking of (1) the continuing 
killing of wild bison when they leave the boundaries of Yellowstone National Park, and (2) the proposal to use our hunter 
licensing fees to fence our wild elk out of cattle rancher’s private property.  The “herd” law (speaks to the responsibility of 
the property owner to fence livestock off their ground if they don’t want them.) apparently doesn’t apply to cattle ranchers as 
it does to all other citizens.       (3)  The Montana Game Commission members and the Director of the MDFWP lack statutory 
authority to haze, harass or kill our publicly owned wild elk simply because there may be a threat of transmitting diseases to 
domestic livestock.       Hunting licensing fees should not be used to fence or  harass wildlife from private property, that is 
the responsibility of the property owner.  It is time for the Governor of the State of Montana to replace the MDFWP Director 
and to scrutinize the balance of members on the Commission.  It seems the Commission is heavily weighted in favor of 
desires of the ranching industry.  They are only one facet of our society that has an interest in the future of the wild animals 
of our state.      Respectfully,    John and Darlene Grove  PO Box 77  February 18, 2014      Fish Wildlife and Parks  Wildlife 
Bureau  PO Box 200701  Helena, MT  59621-0701    Re:  Proposal to use license fee funds to fence out elk from private 
lands.        As a family of hunters who pay their fees, we object to the use of those fees to subsidize the operation of one 
segment of Montanan’s business community.       The continuing efforts of the Montana Game Commission and the Director 
of the Montana Department of Fish, Wildlife and Parks (MDFWP) to privatize one of Montana’s most important publicly 
owned resources has gone on far to long.         I’m speaking of (1) the continuing killing of wild bison when they leave the 
boundaries of Yellowstone National Park, and (2) the proposal to use our hunter licensing fees to fence our wild elk out of 
cattle rancher’s private property.  The “herd” law (speaks to the responsibility of the property owner to fence livestock off 
their ground if they don’t want them.) apparently doesn’t apply to cattle ranchers as it does to all other citizens.       (3)  The 
Montana Game Commission members and the Director of the MDFWP lack statutory authority to haze, harass or kill our 
publicly owned wild elk simply because there may be a threat of transmitting diseases to domestic livestock.       Hunting 
licensing fees should not be used to fence or  harass wildlife from private property, that is the responsibility of the property 
owner.  It is time for the Governor of the State of Montana to replace the MDFWP Director and to scrutinize the balance of 
members on the Commission.  It seems the Commission is heavily weighted in favor of desires of the ranching industry.  
They are only one facet of our society that has an interest in the future of the wild animals of our state.      Respectfully,    
John and Darlene Grove  PO Box 77  Stevensville, MT   59870    CC:   Governor Steve Bullock           Director of the 
Department of Fish, Wildlife and Parks






















































































































































